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Policy Council Meeting Minutes

March 22, 2018
Facilitator:  Mark Young                 Time Keeper:  
      

      Scribe: Erin Morris 
The meeting began at 1:00 p.m.  

Public comment on items on the agenda:  Facilitator asked for any public comment on items; there was none. 

Policy Council Members Present:  Farrahl Johnson, Nickey Rangel, Mark Young, Ericka Vallance, Jennifer Reed, Treyer Kirkland, Erin Morris. 
PC Members Excused:  Rainee Polty, Sara Dupre, Stanley Olsen, Angel Kramer,
PC Members Unexcused: 
Guests:  Ashley Peña-Larsen, Taya Hovan, Jaymie Sheldahl, Debora Hansen, Gale Anderson, 
Correspondence: Heather Morris is no longer a Policy Council member. PC will need to decide if there is a different community member to recruit. 
6 members are needed for a quorum; therefore a quorum was established. Quorum is established
Agenda Review: Facilitator reviewed the agenda. Trina will present kindergarten survey. 
February, 2018 Policy Council Minutes: Reviewed minutes Trever Kirkland moved to approved the February 22, 2018 Policy Council Minutes. Nickey Rangel Seconded. The vote was unanimous. 

Treasurer’s Report:   Erin reviewed the March reported. Need to add in $250.00 for fundraiser. Farrahl Johnson moved to approve the February treasurers report. Trever Kirkland seconded. 
Committee Report: Fundraising- Discussion spoke in length about where to get gift cards from we have discussed Walmart, Shopko, Town Pump, Tizer Meats and Vans. We have decided to keep it simple. Pc has decided to keep the tickets at $2 each, with each child getting 10 tickets to start. 
RMDC Board Report:  Board reviewed and approved the Head Start material. Most of the meeting consisted of the programs ongoing work on a potential housing project. 
Director’s Report:  Ashley reviewed the report and budget sent home. She explained the difference in the remaining budget from this month to last. She reminded Policy Council that the Fiscal Analyst was working with her to create a report that includes income throughout the year. The current one does not reflect the carryover income that accounts for some large expenses that are showing in the budget. Ashley reported that she has attended a variety of meeting; Best Beginnings Advisory Council, Montana Comprehensive Literacy Grant, Early Childhood Collective Impact Steering Committee, Early Childhood Coalition. All of them have been very informative and are keeping her up to date on happenings in the Early Childhood World. The Valley Center will be complete this week. The program is expecting to do an open house in the June of this year. They plan to link it to recruitment efforts for 2018-2019.  Ericka Vallance moved to approve the directors report and budget and to move the PC decision on to the Board for their decision.  Trever Kirkland seconded.  The vote was unanimous.
Trina spoke to PC about kindergarten survey.

Personnel Manual: Gale Anderson reported. Ericka Vallance moved to approve the personnel manual and to move the PC decision on to the Board for their decision.  Erin Morris seconded.  The vote was unanimous.
Personnel Decisions: Debora Hansen presented two people to PC to approve.
Sara Burton: Past work study student. Approved by executive committee at the end of February. Is hoping to start work the first week of April. Ericka Vallance approved. Erin Morris seconded. 

Hannah Sharp: Past parent, past RMDC Head Start Teacher Assistant. A good background of the program, wants to come back to Head Start, has completed a majority of the required training. Recommended for hire as a Teacher. Ericka Vallance approved. Jennifer Reed seconded. 

Today’s Meeting Evaluation:  
Pluses: Food was FANTASTIC!
Wishes: 
Next Meeting:  April 26, 2018 at 1:00 p.m.
Adjournment: Ericka Vallance moved to adjourn the meeting at 2:10 p.m. Erin Morris seconded.  The vote was unanimous.  
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Mark Young, Chairperson
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